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Botulism confirmed in 4 dead birds

By Tina Lam, Free Press Staff Writer

Biologists for the Michigan Department of Natural Resources have confirmed the first cases of avian botulism on Lake Michigan this year in four shorebirds that washed up at Ludington State Park on Lake Michigan in mid-July.

Last fall, more than 8,000 birds died of the disease along northern Lake Michigan, and about 2,900 died near Sleeping Bear Dunes in 2007.

This summer's dead birds were the furthest south that evidence of botulism has been found on Lake Michigan.

Avian or type E botulism is not harmful to humans and occurs naturally in the Great Lakes.

Since 1999, increasing outbreaks of botulism have killed about 50,000 birds on Lakes Erie and Ontario. Until 2006, there hadn't been an outbreak on Lake Michigan in 20 years.

Warmer water temperatures -- which create cladophora algae, which harbors the toxin -- and huge carpets of mussels are blamed for the latest deadly chain of events.

Scientists theorize that botulism is on the rise because of the voracious spread of zebra and quagga mussels and round goby fish, all invasive species from the Black Sea that arrived in ships' ballast water.

They think the mussels filter the botulism from rotting algae and collect it in their tissue. Gobies eat the mussels and then birds eat the fish.

The birds become paralyzed, can't fly and drown.

This summer, dead sheepshead and catfish infected with botulism already have washed ashore at beaches on Lake Erie.

Scientists are bracing for more bird die-offs this fall as birds migrate south.

